I recently went to the CAB sponsored Barbershop movie at the BTR and was not surprised by the small attendance or the technical difficulties of the movie itself.  

Most of the movie had white static streaks at the top of the screen and part of the audio seemed distorted. As the movie progressed, the streaks got worse, color streaks appeared in the movie, and the screen occasionally flickered to a black screen. CAB workers tried to fix the tracking with no avail but offered everyone two CAB tickets.

Only ten to twelve students showed up for the movie even though it was a Wednesday evening and many posters were plastered around the campus. 

Many remember when CAB had Sunday evening movies at Shafer Auditorium, where movies would be shown using a several-decade old film projector that would frequently stop. The audio of the movie often flickered on and off as well. Shafer Auditorium is not only out of the way for most students but is a building built in the 1920’s with inadequate technology to show a movie with the clarity we see today with DVD movies.  

Others recall last semester when CAB sponsored the showing of Halloween Resurrection that got started late due to technical problems. It was shown in Webb Hall 110 auditorium, a very high-tech room, but due to poor planning in setting up the equipment a mini projector had to be setup showing the movie on a portion of the screen the size of a 19” inch TV with audio one could barely hear.

Obviously, before CAB shows movies they should preview the movie in the room they will be using to ensure the movie works and the equipment works. They also should invest $100 into buying a DVD player which would provide superior audio and video than their VHS VCR. 

I feel CAB should invest time and resources into doing a scientific survey of students to find out what activities they would like to go to and movies they would like to see. What activities would residents stay the weekend on-campus or a portion of the weekend to go to?

Most of the time there are no compelling reasons for resident students to stay on-campus for the weekend. Mainly those who stay either don’t have a car or have no compelling reason to go home. 

If the university’s goal is to create a community atmosphere and move away from a suitcase college than events such as movies, concerts, and other activities should be planned for every weekend.  

